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Lauren Poehlman said that the effect would be $6,000 –
$7,000 thousand if looking at limitations, and only talking an 
increase in PILOT payment.  The significance depends on 
growth and size of project. 
 
Mike Burns, City Assessor and Fred Farrel, City Appraiser 
presented a power point, entitled “Plaza of the Arts Market 
Value VS. Developer’s Costs” (Attachment 2). 
 
Dan Soules stated that appreciates the hard work done 
here.  He reviewed attachment 3 and exhibits A-F. 
 
Dan said that he takes the position of ‘bottom-up’, give back 
to the people to build up revenue and the economy. 
 
He asked that the City and AIDA Board work with 
developers, and let them do what they’re good at. 
 
Motion for executive session made by Frank DeRosa, 
seconded by Sue Chandler. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Motion to come out of executive session made by Amanda 
Sigona, seconded by Sue Chandler. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Motion to approve a PILOT for WST33LLC made by Sue 
Chandler, seconded by Amanda Sigona. 
 
Jennifer Haines outlined the 15-year PILOT as follows: 

 First five years at the current tax rates. 

 Next ten years the PILOT value set at $1.5 million, 
with tax rates floating as set by each taxing 
jurisdiction 

 Exemptions decrease 10% each year in Years 6-15 

 Minimum job numbers set at 70% of proposed 
employment after 5 years, as outlined in original 
application 

 Minimum occupancy set at 90% of proposed 
occupancy after 5 years, as outlined in original 
application 

 10 year recapture 

 Additional recapture provisions as outlined in 
presentation by Assessor:   
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The Assessor will continue to assess the property as per 
normal procedure, but the PILOT payments in Years 6-15 
ares based on 1.5 million dollars. 
 
Roll call – all members present in favor. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Motion to require sales and mortgage tax exemption made 
by Mike Kane, seconded by Sue Chandler. All members in 
favor. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
3.) ~ “Calamar Holdings”  
 
Jennifer Haines outlined the process for the new application 
for Calamar.  Today, the board will vote to accept the 
application and hold a public hearing.  The public hearing 
will be set, and then there will be a third meeting for the 
final vote.  
 
David Tehan – Calamar is presenting for a ten year PILOT for 
the Senior Housing Project. Nothing else has changed. 
Request is for a decreased length in time.  There will be an 
increase tax base on property, and an increase in taxes over 
time.  This is another option for senior housing which ties 
into the comprehensive plan.  The project also benefits the 
City with the replacement of a broken sewer. 
 
Motion to accept application and set public hearing for 
November 19, 2012 at 5:00 p.m. made by Amanda Sigona, 
seconded by Mike Kane. All members vote approval. Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
Jennifer Haines presented the 2013 budget for AIDA, which 
was prepared by Buffington and Hoatland based on 
previous years.  The budget needs to be submitted to the 
State this month.  
 
Motion to accept budget made by Sue Chandler, seconded 
by Kane. All members vote approval. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Mike Kane, seconded by 
Amanda Sigona. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
Recorded by Alicia McKeen 
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